       Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander                      Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 16th September 2013

Present
Simon Biddulph, Robin Burr, Nigel Duffin, Fiona Firth, Keith Maund, Les Lidington, Karen Loizou, Dick Riches, Clare Talman, Ray Taylor

Apologies 
Penny D’Souza, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Liz Morrissey
Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 8 July were approved.
Matters arising
Nigel reported that work on the accessible toilet will start on 1 October.

The scaffolding for the boat storage has been delivered and the canoe trolley has been built. The overall cost was £1280, more than anticipated because of a delivery charge.

The telephone line on the main deck is now connected and the wireless connection for broadband is working.


The loose tap in the gents toilet has been repaired by Dick.


The broken fluorescent tubes in the changing rooms and on the main deck have been replaced.


Karen said that the boat deck will be painted in the Spring.


Robin advised that he is waiting for a sample of the protective paint for the main deck.


Ray reported that Gordon Biden will be advising on the moving of the Foundation Stone.

Policy on the authorisation of expenditure


This item was added to the agenda following a query raised by Paul regarding the management of larger sums of money.


Nigel reported that he had contacted other local groups and distributed a summary of the responses he had received. From this it would seem that Leander compares favourably in the way it manage its expenditure. 

A full discussion on this subject took place at the end of which it was agreed that there was a need to record the reasons for choosing suppliers where major sums were being spent, and that a written policy on expenditure should be drafted. The attachment to these minutes reflects the discussion that took place and is a draft policy to be discussed at the next Executive meeting.

Karen asked that Leaders advise her of the budget they require to run their section for each term/session for the following year.
Expenditure items for remainder of the year


Simon requested funds for 4 areas: 1) Pioneering poles on which he had received 4 quotes and would be looking to spend about £500 for 10 poles for each six. The decision is still to be made as to whether to buy bamboo or ash, but the difference in price is marginal. 2) Sports kit on which he had received 5 quotes for 12 sets of kit. The cost will be £570. 3) Compasses, and 4) Balls. The expenditure for these items was agreed, with the GSL coordinating the spend on items 3) and 4) consistent with the needs of other sections.

Karen said that for the trip to Holland they were hoping to acquire additional kit that would allow them to travel lightweight e.g. Coleman event shelters, estimated at £700, and tents, expected to be about £500 as end of season sale items. These were agreed in principle.

Karen also said that Russell was looking to set up a rifle range on the boat deck using .177 rifles. The cost of this, including a secure cabinet for the rifles is expected to be about £800. This was agreed in principle subject to the boat deck being cleared to provide access, the rifles being stored in a secure, locked cabinet, and supervision by a qualified instructor.


Robin said that expected boat maintenance costs were £1000, plus a further £500 for the servicing of the Gordon Dodge and outboard motors.

Nigel reported that he had sought 4 quotes for the replacement of the carpet with vinyl in the 9 rooms around the main deck. The best quote, which he had subsequently confirmed with the contractor, was for £1400. It was agreed to go with this for the laying of Polyflor XL in Slate Grey.


Nigel also confirmed that the cost for the accessible toilet work, due to start 1 October, will be £1000.


Dick said that he had received a verbal quote for the back fence and gates of £2500. He subsequently found out that this was for metal mesh gates, and had been unable to get a revised quote for the required spec of concrete posts and gravel boards, and wooden gates, but would follow up on this.

The previously discussed work on the stairwells and purchase of new tables and benches is on hold.

Bruno Legacy
Keith advised that the legacy from the Bruno estate is about £23k which will be held in a deposit account expected to yield 1.5%.


It was agreed that folding doors to sub-divide the main deck could be an appropriate way to spend some of the money, and further investigation was needed.
Bruno memorial bench


This is now secured on the balcony and it was agreed that the official unveiling could take place on 26 October at 12.30 after the Cara litterpick.


Paul to ask the contributors to attend. 

Back Yard
There is a need to clear the back yard but the work was deferred to the Spring. Karen advised that the Troop will be storing 2 gigs out there whilst the boat deck is tidied

Robin is to check whether planning permission is needed for the boat racks.

GSL Report
Karen reported that Beavers number 24, Cubs 30, Scouts 44 and Explorers 10. Nigel said that the current waiting list is 100.
Safety
Nothing to report. The next safety walkabout will be at 7.00 p.m. on 18 November prior to the next Executive meeting.
Any Other     
Fiona said that she would apply for a grant, maximum £750, that would need 
Business
to be matched, for the back fencing and gates. She also said that she would 

prepare a write-up on easyfundraising for Nigel to send out.



Karen said that she would like the Home Counties gig (used as a mould) 


back from Norfolk to use as a lightweight rower. Failing this, consideration 


should be given to purchasing a new boat.
Future Dates
26 October

11.00 Cara litterpick





12.30 Unveiling of Bruno memorial bench

18 November
Executive Committee meeting

